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and adults, constituted approximately one-third of all the food taken. 
More than 400 of the stomachs came from one restricted area, and were 
taken by a single collector, a long series being frequently taken in one day. 
Only three of these 400 stomachs were among the 14 containing insects. 
The 11 remaining insect-containing stomachs were taken on ten dates at 
ten localities by nine collectors.--P•oErE I•APPEN, Washington, D.C. 

Rare birds at Lake Ontelaunee, Reading Pa.--In addition to the 
Leach's Petrels recorded on p. 74 arttea the following species were observed 
on this reservoir lake six miles north of Reading following the storm of 
late August, 1933. 

Oceanires oceanicus. WILSON'IS PETREL.--Two were with the Leach's 

Petrels on the reservoir on August 24. These were readily distinguished 
at short range by smaller size, darker color, square taft, etc. 

Sterna antillarum antillarum. LEXST TERN.--One was resting on some 
trash at the head of the reservoir on the same day. This is the first local 
occurrence of this bird in the present century, to the best of my knowledge. 

Catoptrophorus semipalmatus semipalmatus. WILLET.--One of these 
striking birds seen both at rest and in flight at close range, on August 24, 
constitutes the first county record, either old or new. 

A number of other species of rare occurrence were noted in numbers on 
the same day, such as Laughing Gull and Sanderling.--EXRL L. POOLE, 
Reading Public Museum, Reading, Pa. 

Summer Bird Recordis for North Carolina.--While doing field work 
in the Pamlico Sound area of North Carolina the week of June 22-28, I 
was much surprised to find two adult Least Sandpipers (Pisobia minutilla) 
with two apparently full grown juveniles. The birds were observed on 
Ocracoke Island, June 25. If these birds were early fall migrants, the 
migration was almost a month earlier than that normally reported for this 
area. 

It was interesting to note on this date and at the same island beach such 
a variety of apparently non-migrating "northern" shore-birds. The 
following were observed: one Lesser Yellow-legs, five Greater Yellow-legs, 
ten Knots, one Itudsonian Curlew, and seven Ruddy Turnstones. While 
none of these species were seen on any of the adjoining North Carolina 
islands, five Knots were observed on June 29 at Egg Island, north of At- 
lantic City, New Jersey. I have been unable to find any previous summer 
records for any of these birds for North Carolina and none are recorded by 
Pearson, Brimley & Brimley in their 'Birds of North Carolina.' It should 
be stated, however, that there are summer records for other coastal states. 
While none of these birds was collected, they were observed with 8-power 
binoculars at a comparatively close range. 

Near Avon, Hatteras Island, on June 24, a flock of 42 Brown Pelicans 
was observed and five more individuals were seen near the town of Hatteras. 

Such numbers in a single flock this far north would seem to indicate an 
increase in numbers and an extension in the range of this species. 


